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A Message from our President
them grounded 
in the connection
to, and the love of, 
the land. Recent 
examples include 
the acquisition of 
sacred land at Sugar 
Loaf Hill in concert 
with the Shinnecock 
Graves Protection 
Warrior Society and
Southampton Town, the protection and restoration of 
farmland that now hosts working farms in Brentwood 
with the Sisters of St. Joseph and Suffolk County, and the 
re-assemblage of the Condzella family farm with the help 
of New York State and many donors in Wading River 
and beyond.

In these pages you will learn more about our most recent 
work, all made possible by you. I invite you to also explore 
our website – our Interactive Map as well as our Places to 
Visit pages. You will read some of the conservation stories 
you’ve helped write through your support and learn more 
about the people behind the acres.  These stories reflect
the connection between land and people in a multitude of 
ways, and the foundation of community conservation. The 
Trust is striving to strengthen and celebrate this connection 
by growing a diverse conservation community, one in 
which our work is relevant to all. Indeed, this is key to our 
continued success.

After the Trust’s acquisition of the 1-acre shoreline 
preserve that Kurt made possible, he led the charge to 
protect over 160 acres in Tuckahoe Woods with the help 
of Suffolk County, Southampton Town, and the Trust. 
This is part of the Big Fresh Pond watershed. There is
a trail through Tuckahoe Woods that includes a Kurt 
Billing Loop with a spur that leads to our preserve on 
Big Fresh Pond. The preserve is now known as Nature’s 
Preserve after being dedicated to Kurt soon after his 
untimely death in 2009.

But Kurt’s inspiration is captured on a memorial rock 
at Nature’s Preserve: “This preserve is dedicated to the 
memory of Kurt Billing, known by his many friends as 
‘Nature,’ a devoted servant of the land who, with a big 
smile, tireless energy, generosity, and open heart, made
our community a better place. With ‘Nature’ in mind, we 
celebrate the Nature he loved.”  Our work is dedicated 
to Kurt and all of you who we have the privilege to work 
with in common cause to conserve what we know and 
love for generations to come.

With nearly 39 years under our belt, I can’t help 
but reflect on our earliest conservation successes.

They truly define who we are as an organization 
today and our approach of finding win-win solutions 
to conservation challenges for landowners and
communities alike. It is when community conservation 
began to take hold in our work.  What follows is a story 
worth being retold.

During our infancy in the mid-1980s, along the shoreline 
of Big Fresh Pond in Southampton, a 1-acre parcel of 
pristine freshwater wetlands and upland was to be 
developed. A building permit application had been 
filed and neighbors were notified and alarmed.  The 
owners, Eduardo and Pola Schijman, soon realized that 
there was mounting opposition and that an attorney had 
been retained to fight the development of this special 
parcel. The Trust was invited to join the litigation, but 
we declined in order to explore other options. With the 
help of David Gilmartin, the Schijman’s attorney, the 
purchase of the property was negotiated as a bargain sale.

At the time, the property was appraised at $125,000, 
but the Schijman’s were willing to sell it to the Trust for 
$85,000. The difference between the appraised value 
and the purchase price constituted a charitable gift to 
the Schijmans – a win-win for the owners, the Trust,
and the community. But we did not have $85,000! Enter 
Kurt Billing, a 24-year old neighbor who grew up on 
the pond, known by the nickname of “Nature” among 
friends and family. Amazingly, he took out a $25,000 
personal loan to contribute to the cause. Then he helped 
raise the balance of $60,000 from other concerned 
neighbors.  The closing happened 36 years ago in 
December, 1986 and was the first of its kind at the Trust 
in which neighbors joined together to preserve land.

Kurt, who taught hundreds of local children to swim in 
Big Fresh Pond, said in a New York Times article from 
December 28, 1986: “I’m 24, I don’t earn a lot, I live and 
work out here, and it’s going to take me a long time to 
pay that loan off. But I know 40 years from now, when 
people can still use that lake to fish and teach their kids 
to swim, I’m going to be glad that I and other people put 
the effort in at this time.”

For Kurt, and many others, the land and the pond 
represented extraordinary community assets. The 
property contributed to the health and beauty of the 
pond as well as the sense of place around it. Kurt’s 
passion ignited the neighborhood to action, and 
illustrates the power of the connection between land 
and people. To date, the Trust has completed over 
600 projects on the East End and beyond, every one of

Tim Caufiled, Kurt Billing, 
and John v.H.Halsey in 2006
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After 20-plus years in LA,
I decided to move back

to the East Coast. I’d visited
friends in Bridgehampton
over the years and thought
it was a perfect place. Near
enough to New York City,
but very much country.
I was captured by the
landscape of beautiful open
fields, many running down
to the ocean. I loved the
combination of farming and
“luxurious” beach life.

When I settled here in 1996, I became aware of the
Trust and decided that it was a place I’d like to
volunteer, so I called. My first involvement was –
naturally – stuffing envelopes! Eventually, my talents
were rendered obsolete by electronic communication
methods. Though on occasion, the Trust will find a
“special” project for me to handle.

I’ve also been involved with fundraising on
the annual Through Farms & Fields committee.
Everything from helping with parking at the first
event 19 years ago to choosing table décor in current
years. And when we couldn’t have an in-person
event, I was trusted to use the office paper shredder
to create fill for the sponsor baskets!

Whether it’s addressing envelopes or tying strings
around pine cones for Christmas-ornament-making
at Bridge Gardens, I love pitching in with the Trust.
What a fun way to meet fellow volunteers with
like interests in the community. And we all spend
a lot of effort explaining that the Trust is NOT the
Community Preservation Fund. Both working for
similar goals, but the Trust is privately funded.

It’s so frustrating to watch open spaces disappear and
I’m grateful for all the Trust does to protect what’s
left. Over the years, I’ve learned so much more about
what the Trust does – in addition to preserving land,
they also operate community gardens, work on water
quality, and encourage young farmers. I’ve gained
great respect for the knowledge and expertise of the
staff, many of whom I now think of as friends.

So, there was no question that I would include the
Trust in my will. Not planning to have that come into
being too soon, but when it is…May the good work
go on and on forever!

We are thankful to Judy Saner for 
sharing her story with us. You can create 
a lasting legacy like Judy by remembering 

the Peconic Land Trust in your will.

Getting to Know

Donor Spotlight  |  Judy Saner Lends a Hand

Giving is easy!
Simply return the enclosed gift envelope or visit us online.

PeconicLandTrust.org/Give
Call us at 631.283.3195 or email us at:

Info@PeconicLandTrust.org

Your monthly gift to the Annual Fund helps protect our working farms, natural lands,
and heritage. Without your support, our work would not be possible.

Thank you.

Extend your impact and become a

Peconic Partner

For more information, contact Amanda Abraham, Director of 
Development at AAbraham@PeconicLandTrust.org. Or you can 
also volunteer at the Trust! Please contact Kathy Kennedy, Senior 
Manager of Outreach at KKennedy@PeconicLandTrust.org.
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Community Conservation

Conservation for All Communities

On the eve of the 40th Anniversary of the Peconic 
Land Trust, we take time to celebrate all that has

been accomplished and acknowledge the support of 
many throughout these four decades. Truly, without 
your help, the conservation of working farms, 
woodlands, hilltops, and shorelines would not have 
been possible. Throughout, our work has not only 
focused on the land, but also the people who work the 
land as well as those who appreciate the importance of 
protecting it.

Our 40th Anniversary is also a time to reflect on the 
impact we have had on the health and well-being of 
the communities we serve across Long Island, and 
to ask ourselves: How can we better serve the needs 
of all communities? In addition to providing people 
with access to woodlands and trails, local farms and
fresh food, clean drinking water, wetlands, and bays, 
what are new ways to engage those with different life 
experiences than our own? How do we broaden our 
impact so that we are relevant to one and all? We know 
that the best way to answer these questions is to listen 
to, and engage with, those we seek to serve.

We recognize that our conservation successes would 
not have been possible without the involvement of 
many people in local communities. Whether we gather 
neighbors to provide private dollars to match public 
funds toward the protection of a beloved farm or to 
fund critical research and remediation to restore our 
impaired coastal ponds, we have a history of engaging 
people. Most recently, we have invested funds 
provided by you to build better trails so that more 
people can access the land that we have protected.  We 
have also made it possible for Spanish-speaking people 
to enjoy interpretive signage at preserves in their native 
language. While we have accomplished a lot to engage 
the diverse communities around us, there is more work 
to be done and further questions have to be considered.

Land trusts across the country are talking about 
Community Conservation. In essence, it is an approach 
to conservation in which community engagement
and the application of the principles of diversity, 
equity and inclusion are incorporated into every 
aspect of land conservation. As such, land trusts 
are acknowledging inequities related to access and 
are recommitting themselves to conserving not just 
land but also community access to land and the 
natural world. In our case, it means working with 
our indigenous communities to protect and restore 
ancestral lands for ceremonial and other purposes, 
increasing access to locally grown food through 
community gardens and food pantries, expanding
access to nature with accessible trails, and providing 
educational-based activities that connect people to the 
world around us. These are elements of Community 
Conservation, and the basis of our efforts to connect 
and grow a diverse conservation community.

We are looking forward to building new 
connections, broadening the scope of our work, and 
learning from our neighbors how we can be helpful, 
relevant, and authentic in accomplishing their 
community’s conservation goals.

Broad Cove, Riverhead

We invite you to join the conversation 
and would love to hear from you.

Email: Yvette DeBow-Salsedo at YDebow@PeconicLandTrust.org.

Who have we left behind?

What new partnerships does the future 
hold for the Trust and its staff?
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Community Conservation

Since our founding, the tenets of community conservation have been
an integral part of our work. Here are a few of our recent projects that reflect the

connection with you – our community:

Sugar Loaf Preserve, Shinnecock Hills 
Sugar Loaf Hill Summit, sacred land of the 

Shinnecock people, was protected in July 2021.
The Trust is working closely with the Shinnecock 

Graves Protection Warrior Society to restore the land.

Soundview Avenue 
Preserve, Southold 
“I am deeply 
grateful to the
Trust and all the 
committed people 
who joined in this 
effort to protect 
our fragile and 
increasingly rare, 
East End forests.” 
– Isabelle Kanz on 
the community 
conservation 
effort to create 
the Soundview
Avenue Preserve in 
Southold.

Community Conservation In Action

Georgica Pond, 
Wainscott 
Located on
the corner of 
Montauk Highway 
and Wainscott 
Stone Road in 
East Hampton, a
former commercial 
property is being 
transformed into
a viable wetlands area for a healthier Georgica Pond. 
The Trust looks forward to working with both the Town 
of East Hampton and the Friends of Georgica Pond 
Foundation with ongoing efforts to reduce storm water 
run-off into the pond from the nearby roads.

Condzella 
Farm, 
Wading River 
The Condzella 
Family has 
farmed in 
Wading River 
for 100 years. 
Donors from all
over the East End 
worked together 
to raise funds so 
the Trust will be 
able to purchase 
easements on 
their land and 
allow their family 
farm legacy to 
continue.

What is Community Conservation?

Source:  Land Trust Alliance

1. Respond to community need. 2. Connect people with place.
3.  Create opportunities for people to get involved.

4.  Energize the community.    5.  Provide public access. 
6.  Broaden the land trust’s reach.

7. Provide lasting and meaningful impact.

www.PeconicLandTrust.org/Shinnecock

www.PeconicLandTrust.org/GeorgicaPondwww.PeconicLandTrust.org/Soundview

www.PeconicLandTrust.org/WadingRiver
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For more information about our preserves, contact Matt Swain, 
Director of Stewardship and Geographic Information Systems 
at MSwain@PeconicLandTrust.org. To learn about the research
being conducted at Broad Cove, contact Jessie McSwane, Senior 
Stewardship Manager, at JMcSwane@PeconicLandTrust.org, or 
Josh Halsey, Environmental Programs Manager, at JoshHalsey@ 
PeconicLandTrust.org.

Preserve Update

Discovering Broad Cove

When spring 
finally sprung

this past year, a small 
group of birders took 
to Broad Cove to 
document migratory 
birds. From three 
separate visits, they 
spotted over 50 
different bird species 
including the rare 
Broad-Winged Hawk, 
Bald Eagle, and 
multiple warblers.

Every year, Keith Klein 
conducts a survey of

migrating spring warblers for Cornell Cooperative 
Extension of Suffolk County. After the Trust’s purchase 
of Broad Cove, he reached out to conduct his survey. 

Including 25 acres of tidal wetlands and 8,000 feet
of shoreline, the site was found to be an important 
stopover for migrating birds and great habitat for 
local breeders!

The Trust 
welcomed

Long Island 
Invasive 
Species 
Management 
Area (LIISMA) 
and Peconic 
Estuary 
Partnership 
(PEP) to
Broad Cove in 
August. Staff 
from all three
organizations conducted an invasive species assessment. 

While walking three miles over the property, the team
passed through many micro habitats, tidal wetlands, 
woodlands, and open meadows. Data collected during 
the assessment will be used in the site’s invasive 
species control and inform techniques to improve land 
management. More information and resources to come!

Finding highlights:

•  Evidence of emerging invasive Ailanthus
                   altissima (Tree of Heaven)

•  Stand of invasive knotweed in one isolated
     location
•  Controllable invasive thistle infestation on
       edge of forest
•  Meadow of native Opuntia humifusa     
       (Eastern Prickly Pear Cactus)
• Meadow of native Apocynum cannabium  
       (Indian Hemp)

To learn more about the preserve,
visit www.PeconicLandTrust.org/BroadCove.

Partnering on Plant 
Species Management

Close Up of Native Opuntia humifusa, 
also known as Eastern Prickly Pear Cactus

Thank you to our friends and partners
at LIISMA and PEP.  We are so very 

appreciative of your efforts and collaboration. 
And thank you to our donors — 

You help make our work possible.

Greater Yellowlegs,
photo courtesy of Tyler Mansfield

Documenting Over 50
Species of Birds with Keith Klein

For decades a top conservation priority on the East End, Broad Cove was acquired by the Trust in late 2021.
The 100-acre property in Aquebogue includes 25 acres of tidal wetlands and 8,000 feet of shoreline on Terry Creek 

and Broad Cove in Flanders Bay.  The former duck farm, located near the Bell Town Cultural Heritage Area, will 
eventually be available for hiking and kayaking, while also providing climate change resiliency, wildlife habitat, 

and water quality protection in this part of the Peconic Bay Estuary. Access to Broad Cove is limited while the Trust 
works on a management plan for the site.

Lesser Yellowlegs,
photo courtesy of Tyler Mansfield



www.PeconicLandTrust.org | 7

Future Conservationists

Meet the Next Generation

Have you ever pictured spending your summer 
hiking around the woods in a hooded Tyvek suit?

Our Stewardship Intern, Alexandra Bova, a senior at 
Marist College, did just that. She spent countless hours 
in the field at Broad Cove in Aquebogue and the Wolf 
and Reese Preserves in Southold to document native 
species. The suit helped decrease her contact with ticks 
and increase her time in the tall grasses beyond the trails. 

Spending 2 to 3 days a week in the field, Alexandra 
identified, photographed, and noted native and non- 
native plant and animal species at the Trust properties. 
The other days of the week were spent back at the 
computer compiling her data. This information will be 
used in the Trust’s management plans for the properties.

Returning to campus this Fall, she’ll take her field work 
experience to the classroom, and 3 credits for 135 hours 
of work. Studying Environmental Science and Policy, she 
hopes to enter the conservation field after graduation. 
When asked what most surprised her about the Trust,

it was the scope of the work. “I had learned about 
environmental easements in an environmental planning 
course, but didn’t know all the other aspects of land 
conservation and stewardship that was involved.”

Thank you for all of your hard work Alexandra! 
Good luck with your next semester!

Do you know a high school or college student interested in a 
conservation based internship? Please have them send a resume 
and brief cover letter to Senior Office Manager Robin Harris at 
RHarris@PeconicLandTrust.org.

Miller Goldsmith:
Listening to Farmers Stories

Alexandra Bova: 
Documenting Native Species

of walking around each farm and learning their history. 
Afterwards, he summarized each meeting into a two- 
page report. The information gathered will be used in 
the final farmland report the Trust is preparing for the 
Town of Southampton.

A theme often repeated in the meetings, from 
equestrian to sod to fruit and vegetable farming, was 
the need for deer fencing, the challenges of moving 
equipment around in traffic, and adapting to market 
demands to be economically viable on Long Island. 
“Each farmer I spoke with appreciated the Trust’s role 
and significance in agriculture.”

Thank you for sharing the stories you 
collected Miller!  Enjoy your senior year!

Apples at Whitecap Farm

This summer was a 
full circle moment

for Miller Goldsmith, a 
rising high school senior. 
During his internship 
with the Trust, he met 
and talked with farmers 
whose farm stands he 
has visited since he was 
little. “I have memories 
of visiting the Milk Pail 
farm stand in Water Mill
every summer and now I got to sit down and talk with 
Jenn (Halsey Dupree) about her farm.” He even spent 
time setting up the Trust’s Through Farms and Fields 
event at the Halsey’s Whitecap Farm.

Throughout the summer, Miller conducted site visits 
to identify the different kinds of agriculture happening 
on the South Fork. He also met with farmers to discuss 
their trials and successes of farming on protected and 
unprotected farmland. What was supposed to be a 
20-minute conversation often turned into 1 to 2 hours



8 | www.PeconicLandTrust.org

Water Matters

Sagg Pond Watershed Update

After three years of research that you helped 
fund, we’re moving into a remediation phase

with Sagg Pond.  The Trust and partners including 
Cornell Cooperative Extension, SUNY Stony Brook, 
Southampton Town, Town Trustees, and inspired 
residents are working together to remove harmful 
nutrients from the groundwater entering the pond.

Why Sagg Pond?
• There is a serious pollution problem. Sagg Pond

has 2 to 16 times the nitrogen concentration
acceptable for coastal ponds resulting in the
presence of blue-green algae during the summer
months. This poses a risk to wildlife, domestic
pets, and humans.

• The size and shape of Sagg Pond is unique. The
long shorelines and shallow water when the
pond is open to the ocean draws groundwater
into the pond at high rates.

• Sandy soils beneath homes, lawns, and fields
within the Sagg Pond watershed are susceptible
to leaching excessive amounts of nutrients like
nitrogen into the groundwater.

• Land use surrounding the pond is primarily
residential and agricultural. With landowner
action and cooperation, we can restore the pond.

 It’s not too late by any means. There’s hope
that the changes made now within the Sagg
Pond watershed will help to restore water
quality for the future!

Ways you can help improve and 
restore Sagg Pond

The size of the pond and the opportunity to have 
an impact is very encouraging. What has brought 

us this far is tremendous support from the 
community and from the Town. – John v.H. Halsey
Have questions, or would like to make a gift in support of the 
pond’s restoration? Contact Amanda Abraham, Director of 
Development at AAbraham@PeconicLandTrust.org.

www.PeconicLandTrust.org/SaggPond

•  Meet with Bruce. Email Bruce Horwith, the
Trust’s Natural Resource Consultant, for free, 
confidential, at-home consultations on best 
management practices within the watershed 
at: bruce.horwith@gmail.com.

•  Do your part.  Upgrade your septic system,
practice sustainable lawn care, install 
vegetative buffers along the shoreline.

•  Provide access. Provide access to Cornell
Cooperative Extension in key shoreline areas 
for test wells and permeable reactive barriers 
(PRBs) to capture nitrogen before it enters 
the pond.

•  Support restoration efforts. Contribute private
funds to secure public funding matches from 
Southampton Town’s Community Preservation 
Fund. To date, the Town has matched 100% of 
the private funds we’ve raised for specific 
projects doubling the impact of your gifts.

•  Stay informed. Watch our online presentations
on research and remediation efforts and 
progress. Past recordings can be found on 
our website,

The Good News
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Farms for the Future

Celebrating Conservation:  Deep Hole Creek

On August 21st, 
the supporters of

the Deep Hole Creek 
conservation project 
gathered at McCall 
Wines in Cutchogue to 
celebrate the acquisition 
and protection of this 
14.94-acre property.

A huge thank you to 
Russ McCall, Nicola 
Plimpton, and the 
entire McCall family 
and tasting room staff 
for generously hosting

us!  In his remarks on the importance of community 
conservation, Russ McCall said it best: We’re all here 
because of the places that make the North Fork so 
special, and it’s on us to protect them. It’s not just the 
beauty of our natural lands, our working farms, or our 
local history and heritage that make the North Fork 
special, it’s the people — all of you!

The property, which we refer to as the Deep Hole 
Creek parcel, was the subject of a fundraising 
campaign by the Trust. Over 115 donors supported 
the farmland and open space conservation. It was 
through this community fundraising effort that the 
Town of Southold agreed to partner with the Koehler 
Family, the Trust, and community by purchasing the 
farmland’s development rights.

Because so many people in the community cared, another 
piece of the North Fork remains protected, forever.

We are so grateful to the donors and volunteers 
who supported this project, for the Koehler family 

for choosing a conservation option, and for our 
partners in Southold Town for making this a 

conservation success.
The next step for the Deep Hole Creek property is to 
find a conservation buyer to acquire and care for it in the 
future. A request for proposals was issued in October.

To learn more about this project, contact Holly Sanford, Senior 
Project Manager at HSanford@PeconicLandTrust.org or Alison 
Delaney, Development Officer at ADelaney@PeconicLandTrust.org.

Russ McCall, owner of 
McCall Wines and longtime 

supporter of the Trust

Members of the Deep Hole Creek Steering Committee

Farms for the Future Farm Stand Opens

flowers, plants, herbal products, and oysters. Look for 
the stand again this Spring!

All of the participating farms produced
and/or processed at Charnews Farms.

To learn more about what is growing at the Ag Center, contact 
Jessie McSwane, Senior Stewardship Manager at JMcSwane@ 
PeconicLandTrust.org.

Did you visit our Farms for the Future
Farm Stand this past summer and fall?

The stand at the Agricultural Center at Charnews 
Farm is the first in our 14-year history of the Farms 
for the Future Initiative. It was made possible 
through the support of a generous donor.  Farmers 
in our incubator program now have a seasonal retail 
space to sell their products.

Having retail opportunities are an
important step to making farming a

financially viable career.
Participating farmers included Fire for Effect Farm, 
Fishtail Farm, Hampton Oyster Company, Heirloom 
Taste, Priscilla’s Farm, and Sweet Woodland Farm. 
Available products included a variety of vegetables,

www.PeconicLandTrust.org/DHC
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Quail Hill Farm

Season Reflections from the Field

Istarted at Quail Hill Farm (QHF) in 2020 as an 
apprentice, fascinated with farming and eager to

learn, and two years later (just this spring!) I became 
the Farm Manager. Coming into the season I felt 
nervous: Quail Hill is an institution and in being part 
of leadership, I did not take that responsibility lightly. 
Being an apprentice at Quaill Hill Farm and growing 
up out here in this community gave me a clear picture 
of how the farm needed to be led. The purpose of
the apprenticeship is to create a space where young 
farmers can develop farm management skills, and I feel 
honored to have been given the opportunity to see that 
through at the very place that planted the seed for me. 

I view Quail Hill as having three main principles: 
Community, Education, and Production, each of which 
supports the other and needs to be nurtured properly. 
On a “normal” production farm, one’s to-do list for
the week may include tasks like weed the carrots, 
irrigate the lettuce, harvest the beans, etc. At Quail Hill, 
we do all of our production tasks in addition to other 
education and community-centered projects.

As farm manager, I am constantly faced with the 
question: How do I make time for all these 
principles that are equally important to us as well 
as the Quail Hill community?

How does one sacrifice that bed of eggplant that
desperately needs to be weeded, for 
an educational moment in training 
an apprentice to use the transplanter 
implement? How do we make time 
to mow the orchard for the Potluck 
when the brussel sprouts need to 
be sown?

These are the types of choices we face throughout the 
season.

As the season winds down, I feel tired. There’s a lot to 
unpack, and I feel overwhelmed in thinking about all 
the things that we could’ve done differently. But then 
I remember our triumphs! We are paving the way here 
in rewriting the narrative on a historically exploitative
field. Farm workers can be happy and healthy and have 
pride in their work. They can learn and be invested in. 
We can grow an amazing melon crop and go home after 
work with enough energy and time to enjoy the rest of 
our lives. These social aspects are all part of a healthy 
food system that you help support. Overall, we grew a 
ton of food and fed a bunch of people.

Running the farm is a balancing act, and October has 
felt like we found balance. Apprentices are learning 
weekly with educational workshops, were moving 
through our task lists in a sustainable way and Birch 
Hill has a lot of food to pick from! It’s especially 
gratifying for me at this moment because of how 
well our crew is doing. They’re autonomous in the 
work and know how to manage themselves. This is 
what I’ve been working towards this season, and I’m 
savoring the moment.

I’m still figuring it out, how to uphold all these 
priorities at once. I feel peaceful knowing the winter 
holds plenty of time to plan for next.

As the farm manager at Quail Hill, I’ve learned to 
measure our success not just on how productive and 
weed-free our fields look, but also on the overall health 
of the workplace. I want to thank Layton for their 
mentorship and the ways in which they have supported 
me. And I want to thank our farm members for a 
successful season, you’ve supported countless young 
apprentices but also a now fully realized farm manager.

A Note from Farm Manager Madison Aldrich

To learn more about Quail Hill Farm, contact Layton Guenther, 
Farm Director at LGuenther@PeconicLandTrust.org.

Madison, Layton, Claire and Sarah 
(The Crew at Quail Hill Farm )

www.PeconicLandTrust.org/QuailHillFarm
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Bridge Gardens

15 Years and Growing Strong

-

Moving Forward with a Master Plan

Susan D’Alessio, Bridge Gardens 
Community Gardener

Photo courtesy of Ellen Diamante

Working Together
“Looking back at the season, one of its great 
pleasures was working with Ella Snow from 

the Bridgehampton Childcare and Recreation
Center to bring after-school and summer camp 
classes to Bridge Gardens. Whether we picked 
and ate apples or learned how to use a scuffle- 
hoe or to plant tomato seedlings or rolled down 

the hill, we always had a good time. Thanks
to a generous donor, Bridge Gardens is also 

working with Ella and the Center to develop an 
intergenerational gardening program, involving 

local teens and elders. Next year, we hope to 
expand and improve this year’s pilot program.” 

— Garden Director, Rick Bogusch

Thank you Ella and everyone we met
this Summer at Bridgehampton

Childcare and Recreation Center.

Have more questions about the future of Bridge Gardens? Email 
Garden Director Rick Bogusch at RBogusch@PeconicLandTrust.org.

The past 15 years have been busy for Bridge
Gardens.  With your support, we created the

vegetable and community gardens and made growing
food and edible landscaping an important part of
who we are.  We adopted low impact, sustainable
gardening, lawn, and landscaping practices and,
through our programs, encouraged others to do so. We
added hundreds of native trees, shrubs, perennials,
and grasses, so all visitors can appreciate the beauty
of these plants and learn how important they are for
birds, pollinators and other wildlife.  Knowing of your
commitment to our fragile environment, we developed
a master plan that features natural habitat gardens that
will foster the rewilding of the East End. Through our
varied and extensive programs, we made education
and engagement with the public important goals and
became a community resource for the East End and
greater Long Island. Bridge Gardens became a public

garden, a
local park, a
destination
from one end
of the Island to
the other, open
every day with
free admission,
where people,
can visit, enjoy,
and learn.

In the future,
your continued
support of
Bridge Gardens
and the Peconic
Land Trust will
enable us to continue to fulfill our mission, and with
renovation of the garden house, become even more
accessible and accommodating for all. We want Bridge
Gardens to become the Trust’s education center on the
South Fork, a place where visitors can learn about the
Trust and all its good work and why it’s important to
us all, a place where the Trust and Bridge Gardens can
host meetings, lectures and conferences and a place to
learn about important environmental issues as well as
sustainable gardening and landscaping.

www.PeconicLandTrust.org/BridgeGardens
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Connections

Connecting with You Through the Year
What an exciting year, the 

first full year offering
in-person programming and 
social connections following the 
challenges of the pandemic. You 
were ready for it – and so were 
your neighbors! Our Connections 
programs filled up quickly and 
were often oversold to ensure

that as many people as possible could re-connect with 
friends, neighbors, and the Trust. Whether it was a 
woodland hike, a kayak paddle, a visit to a local farm, a 
gardening or bat box building workshop — you turned 
out. We hosted nearly 60 unique activities and partnered 
with over 20 local organizations to offer as many 
opportunities as possible for you to explore nature, meet 
new people, and enjoy the natural communities that you 
have helped protect.

Looking ahead to 2023, 
and our 40th anniversary 
year, our theme will
be “40 for 40” with a 
focus on bringing you 
to 40 places whose 
conservation has had 
an impact – whether 
it be our very first, our
largest, the one that had 
the biggest impact on a
community, or the most delicate natural community, 
each one has a story. I hope you will come out again and 
help us celebrate our conservation accomplishments 
over these 40 years, made possible through your 
support and the support of your neighbors.

We look forward to seeing and celebrating 
with you in 2023!

Senior Outreach Manager, 
Kathy Kennedy

We look forward to seeing and celebrating 
with you in 2023!
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Empowering the Tiller and the Pen

On September 10 the 
Peconic Land Trust

partnered with Herstory to 
conduct the Equitable Earth: 
Writing for Equal Access, 
Protection and Preservation 
Writers Workshop. Bridge 
Gardens in Bridgehampton 
provided the setting for
our first meeting. Five acres 
of beautifully cultivated 
botanical gardens formed the 
backdrop where writers came

to discuss and to contemplate
the value nature plays in their own designs.

The second workshop was held at the Quail Hill 
Farm in Amagansett; where, I was reminded of the 
affect the preservation of farmland and the practices 
of sustainable agriculture have had upon us. Such
practices aide in the protection of indigenous traditions 
and the continuation of Long Island’s farmland 
heritage. In a society where more than eighty percent 
of the population lives in urban environments, a vital 
need is served by those who preserve and conserve 
our lands.

The preservation of land and our agricultural traditions 
promote values respecting environmental concerns

benefiting people of all ages. This is quite evident in
the community garden concept. On Young’s Avenue in 
Southold, the Charnews Farm is a stellar hallmark of the 
integral role played by the Peconic Land Trust’s efforts 
to connect the community to its philosophical precepts: 
a credo maintaining that sound conservation practices 
work best when those who till the soil are vested in it. 

Many North Forkers flock to this site to experience the 
benefits that come from tilling the earth. Tending the 
soil is a slow, laborious, and tedious process. Patience 
and perseverance are skills cultivated by those who 
heed the rhythms entwined in nature. These skills when 
passed on can reverberate generationally, ensuring that 
core planetary values continue to preserve the legacy of 
our need to nurture what will nurture us.

To read Frank’s essay in its entirety, please visit our 
website at www.PeconicLandTrust.org/Herstory.

We are so grateful to you Frank for 
sharing your eloquent thoughts with us. 

Thank you.  

This past Fall, the Trust was pleased to partner with Herstory Writers Workshop in the creation of a
four-part writer’s workshop.  The series was set in various preserves where writers were invited to reflect on the 

interconnectedness of nature, renewal, agriculture and food insecurity, social justice, and access for all.
We are privileged to share with you the following excerpt from participant, Frank Calderale:

Would you like to share your own conservation story?
We would love to hear from you. Please reach out to Kathy 
Kennedy, Senior Manager of Outreach at KKennedy@ 
PeconicLandTrust.org.

Frank and Jeannie Calderale
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Field Notes

And They Called It Red Gold
The morning of November 5th dawned sunny and 

unusually warm at a balmy 66 degrees. It was the
perfect weather for the Trust’s guided trail walk at the 
Riverhead cranberry bog with naturalist John Turner. 
Part of Suffolk County’s parks system, the 165-acre 
Cranberry Bog Nature Preserve is located off Lake 
Avenue. Although we were all interested in finding 
cranberries, we learned that they are scarce these days 
and are certainly not to be found along the trails.

We also learned from John that he knew a lot about the 
history of cranberries! Farming for cranberries started 
on the East Coast around 1820 in the Cape Cod area
of Massachusetts where watery bogs were prevalent. 
Land that was regularly underwater was the perfect 
growing conditions for these low-mounding plants. 
Farming cranberries provided a steady source of 
employment for many people.

By the late 1800s, dozens of cranberry farms were 
operating on Long Island because the environment 
of the Long Island Pine Barrens perfectly suited 
their needs. The Woodhull, Brown, and Davis bogs 
were the largest and biggest source for cranberries 
grown on Long Island, and the Peconic River played 
a major role in providing water to the bogs. This was

facilitated by the 
creation of trenches 
to move water to the
cranberries during dry 
periods. Harvesting 
cranberries was
a labor-intensive 
endeavor, and the 
Long Island industry 
did not have the 
economies of scale of 
cranberry operations
in New Jersey and 
Massachusetts. 
Unfortunately, by the

late 1970’s, cranberry farming on Long Island was a 
thing of the past.

To read more about what other discoveries were made 
on the trail that day, visit our website at 

www.PeconicLandTrust.org/TheyCalledItRedGold.

For more information, contact Matt Swain, Director of 
Stewardship and Geographic Information Systems at MSwain@ 
PeconicLandTrust.org, or Amanda Abraham, Director of 
Development at AAbraham@PeconicLandTrust.org.

Naturalist John Turner

New Trail Opens at Reese Preserve
The Harold A. Reese 

Preserve in Southold is
now open to hikers. This 
summer a 1/2-mile trail 
connecting the preserve to 
the adjacent Wolf Preserve 
trail network was completed. 
Passing through woodlands 
and along wetlands, you can 
go from North Bayview Road 
to Bayview Road. 

Acknowledging that people 
with mobility restrictions 
have a hard time enjoying the
outdoors, the Trust designed the trails to remove some 
of the barriers to access. All trails have been widened to 
six feet to accommodate wheelchairs and strollers and 
leveled to maintain an approximate grade of 0-3%. 

New kiosk signs at both trailheads feature an updated 
trail map and information in both English and Spanish. 
We’re planning to add more informational signs along 
the trails to help you discover the species and history of 
the Great Hog Neck Peninsula. Also, the stewardship

department maintains four 
native plant nurseries for 
future native plantings at the 
preserves. In addition to the 
600 plants added last Spring, 
more were added to the two 
preserves this Fall.

Help us to continue to 
improve the trail system 

at the Wolf and Reese 
Preserves.

The Trust is currently 
fundraising to improve

accessibility features.  We’re grateful to the generous 
support of the preserves’ neighbors and friends who 
have made this work possible so far!

To learn more about Connections programs and how to get 
involved, contact Senior Manager of Outreach Kathy Kennedy at 
KKennedy@PeconicLandTrust.org.

www.PeconicLandTrust.org/WolfPreserve

www.PeconicLandTrust.org/ReesePreserve
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On August 7th, 2022, after two years of missing one another, we finally had the chance to celebrate 
together in person.  It was a glorious, sunny day at one of our favorite locations, Whitecap Farm, 

hosted by the Halsey family.  We are so grateful to the Halseys, our sponsors, our donors, and to all 
our supporters.  Without you, we wouldn’t be able to protect the places we know and love. 

Thank you.
Join us in 2023 as we celebrate the Trust’s 40th Anniversary! 

www.PeconicLandTrust.org/TFF 2023

Save the Date - August 6, 2023

Through Farms & Fields
Together Again at

August 7, 2022
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PECONIC LEGACY 
CIRCLE

Peconic Legacy Circle members 
have let us know their intention to 
remember the Trust in their estate 
planning. Legacy gifts are among 
the most meaningful ways to 
ensure that Long Island’s beautiful 
beaches, clean water, working 
farms, majestic woodland and 
pristine wetlands will be protected 
for generations to come.

Carol Mulvihill Ahlers and
Ronald Ahlers

Maddy Beckwith 
Glorian Berk 
James Cain
Thomas K. Chu, Esq. 
RaineyDay and John Erwin 
John and Candice Frawley
Nancy Gilbert and Richard Wines 
Dinni Gordon
Susan Gullia 
Jean Held 
Victoria Herbert 
Anne Hopkins 
Jane Iselin
Ed Krug
Carol and Richard Mavity 
Joe Mc Kay
Russell McCall 
Barbara Phillips 
Sandra Powers 
Judith Saner
Rosa, Tony, and Geneva Smith 
Carol Steinberg
Rosemary Terribile
Drs. Stephen and Leona Torkelson 
Gregory Wiseman
Yaffa Foundation

CONSERVATION 
COUNCIL

Conservation Council members
support our work and further the
Trust’s mission in both an advisory
and honorary capacity. Council
members are annual donors who
gave $5,000 to $24,999.

Abraham and Mildred Goldstein
Charitable Trust

Suzanne and Robert Abramski
Jerome Adler and Beth Lebowitz
Carol Mulvihill Ahlers and
Ronald Ahlers

Jessica Alfonsi - The Scully
Peretsman Foundation

Eric Altman
Andrew Sabin Family Foundation
Lea Attalla
Avalon Nature Preserve
Bob Baldwin and Margaret Sieck
Lillian Ball and David Reed
Leslie Barker
Michael and Jasmine Barr
Steve and Laura Bartholomew

Suzanne and Enrico Bartolucci
The Bathing Corporation
of Southampton

Gregory Bauso
Garrard Beeney and Evan Mason
Ruth and Leonard Benowich
Fran Bermanzohn and
Alan Roseman

Rick Bogusch
Claire Boody
Rob and Carolyn Brennan
Steven Bodzinger
Matthew and Nancy Bromberg
Clarissa and Edgar Bronfman Jr.
Kathleen and Travis Brown
Gary and Dawn Burkhead
Burt and Stanley Shaffer
  Foundation
John Buttrick
David Bynum
Marcia Bystryn
James Cain
Bill Carmean and Nancy Ross
Lori and Alexandre Chemla
Michael Coles and Edie Landeck
Joanne and Anthony Colletta
Columbia Property Trust
The Children’s Trust
Ellen Darion and Roger Chudzik
Phyllis B. Davis
Dime Savings
Doris Duke Charitable Foundation
The Donald A. Pels Charitable Trust
Mae and Andrew Duffy
Michael Dukmejian and Polly Botti
Charles P. Durkin, Jr.
Susan Edwards and Ian Ziskin
RaineyDay and John Erwin
Julia Fahey and Ben Rice
Laura and Michael Ferrante
Ann ffolliott
Gabriella Fitzgerald and Jake Creem
Robert Fleischer and Susan Raanan
Hans Flick and Celeste Kime
Forward Current Foundation
John and Candice Frawley
Nancy Gilbert and Richard Wines
Suzanne and John Golden
Dinni Gordon
Jon and Mindy Gray
Alexander M.D.C. Guest
Susan Koehn Habermann and
Matthew Habermann

Anne and John Hall
Amy and Doug Halsey
Steve and Maureen Hannan
Lisa Hess
The Hilaria and Alec Baldwin
  Foundation
Jon Hlafter and Claudia Hamilton
Jonathan Hoefler and
Carleen Borsella

Jessica Hoffman Brennan
Holly Peterson Foundation
Carolyn and David Holstein
Sarah K. Howard
Bettysue Hughes
Alice and David Hunt

Supporters at all levels for joining us in looking towards a future that values 
the working farms, natural lands, and the heritage we all share.

Over the past year, we are grateful to our . . .

The Ira A. Roschelle MD Family
  Foundation
The J. Baker Foundation 
J.P. Morgan Chase
Lisa and Sim Johnston
The Kate W. Cassidy Foundation 
Eric and Brittny Knight
David and Chantal Landman 
Alexander Laughlin
The Leaves of Grass Fund 
Nan and Donald Leitch
The Leo S. Walsh Foundation 
Alfred Levitt and Megan Bowles 
Kenneth and Jeanne Levy-Church 
Jackie LiCalzi
Michael Light 
George Loening
Neil and Amelia MacDonald 
James MacGregor and
Claire Montgomery

Anthony Manheim and
 Elaine Reis Manheim
Tim and Cyndi Maran 
Erica and Sam Martini 
Richard Mavity and
  Carole Greene-Mavity 
Joe Mc Kay
McCall Family
Scott McDavid and Maegan Hinton 
Constance McDonald
Patricia McIntyre 
Angela Mellon 
James Mellon
Meryl Meltzer, Romenesa
  Foundation 
Mendez/Henshaw Family 
Joyce Menschel
Alistair G. C. Merrick and
Tracey Dedrick

Jessica Mezzacappa and
John Zieman

Mary and Garrett Moran 
Alison Morgridge
Olivia Motch
Amanda and Donald Mullen 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel F. Murphy 
Daniel and Brooke Neidich 
Harry Neyens
L. Normandia
Outstanding in the Field, Inc. 
Raquel and Jeremy Palmer 
Barbara Phillips
Jennifer and James Pike 
Joseph Ravitch and Lisa Wolfe 
Yvetta Rechler-Newman 
Marilyn and David Rivkin
Paul Rogers
Drs. Lori and Scott Rosen 
Janet C. Ross
Robert M. Rubin and
Stephane Samuel
Valerie Rubsamen and
 Cedo Crukovic
Jeffery and Mala Sander 
Judith Saner
Linda S. Sanford
Ernest Scalamandre 
Linda and Richard Schaps

TRUSTEES COUNCIL
Trustees Council members
support our work and further the
Trust’s mission in both an advisory
and honorary capacity. Council
members are donors who gave
at the $25,000 level or more,
and/or those who have made an
extraordinary lifetime gift to
the Trust.

All for the East End (AFTEE)
Gabrielle and Louis Bacon
Kathleen Kmet Becker
Glorian Berk
Joshua Brand and Brooks McEwen
Barbara Braun - The Neuwirth
  Foundation
Cohen Suchman Family Foundation
Chase and Stephanie Coleman
Helen and Paul Corwith
Anne Nickel Curtin

Peg and Peter D’Angelo
Andrew Davis, Trustee, the Shelby
Cullom Davis Charitable Fund

Margaret de Cuevas and Eric Schott
Charles and Nathalie de Gunzburg
Peggy and Millard Drexler
Emily and Nathaniel Ewing
Andrea H. Fahnestock and
George A. Hambrecht

Susan and Gary Garrabrant
Lisa A. Grattan
John and Sally Henry
Douglas and Leslie Hirsch
The Horace W. Goldsmith
  Foundation
James R. Houghton
The Joyce and Irving Goldman
Family Foundation

Isabelle Kanz
The Land Trust Alliance
Aurélie Lang
The Makowski Trust
Nancy and Howard Marks
Mark McIntyre and Honor Lassalle
Edward and Sandra Meyer
The Moore Charitable Foundation
Katharine Rayner
James F. Reeve
Maxwell Ryan
Barbara Slifka
Elizabeth Sweezy and Ken Miller
Lizzie and Jonathan Tisch
Roger Waters
James and Ina Weeks
Philippa Weismann and Lucy Veltri
Anna Wintour
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PRESIDENT’S COUNCIL
President’s Council members
support our work and further the
Trust’s mission in both an advisory
and honorary capacity. Council
members are donors who gave
$1,000 to $4,999.

Sherrill and Gerald Adams
Diana and Kenneth Adams
Advantage Title Agency, Inc.
Michael and Sheryl Ahearn
Peggy Amster
Peter J. Armenio and
Sandra Bresnick

Timothy and Ranjana Armstrong
Emily Aspinall
Anne and Bruce Babcock
John Bacon
Sid and Stephanie Bail
Bailey, Moore, Glazer, Schaefer,
  & Proto, LLP
Melissa Roper Barnett
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Baron
Mary Beth and James Barrett
Jim and Ann Barry of
Artisan Mortgage

Kyra and David Barry
Linda and George Bartunek
Betsy Battle
Barbara and Steven Baum
Kathleen Baumann and
  Christian Schnoor
Beds and Borders
Piraye Beim
Peter Benedek
Kathy and Gene Bernstein

Bethany Presbyterian Church
Richard Bird
The Blau Family
Suzanne Bloomer
Bohemia Garden Center
David Bohnett
William Boltz and William Ehardt
Edward Booth
Hawes Bostic and
Ambriel Floyd Bostic

Robert Boyle
Thomas Bradley
Bradshaw Family
Elizabeth Branch
Patricia Ann Brennan
Bill and BJ Brodmerkel
Robert Brooks
Irene and Stephen Brotman
James and Ruth Brown
Jerry Brown and Lois Peltz
William Brown
Marcus and Joanne Bryan
Sarah Burnes and Sebastian Heath
Lisa and Richard Byers
Nancy Bynum
Janel Anderberg Callon
Cheryl Carter and
Edward R. Donovan

Toni and Reginald Ceaser
Camilla Hildreth Cesarini
Molly Channing
Thomas K. Chu, Esq.
Frederic Cohen
Lillian and Joel Cohen
Leslie and Cliff Cohen
Peter A. Cohen
Douglas Coles and
Carol Graboski Coles

Adrian Colley and Annella Wynyard
Amy and William Conway
Oliver Cope and Hillary Johnson
Romy and David Coquillette
Peter Corbett
Vincent Covello and Carol Mandel
Emily and Erich Cramer
Thomas Crane
M. Elaine Crocker and
Ralph Crocker

Alice and Harold Culver
Michael Daly
Ana R. Daniel
Timothy and Susan Davis
Kristen Dawson
M. & F. De Giorgis
Robert and Kristen DeLaMater
Alison Delaney and Aaron Bokros
Kathy Delaney Glenn and
Ned Glenn

Laura Donnelly
Karin C. Driscoll
Elizabeth Stark Dugan
Susan Dusenberry
Thomas Dyja and Suzanne Gluck
William Edwards and Amei Wallach
Mary Eisenstein
Cornelia Erpf-Forsman and
Paul Forsman

Michael Escue and Scott Wimbush
Ellen and Michael P. Esposito, Jr.
Wendy and Michael Esposito
ExxonMobil Corporation
Jane and Michael Fasullo
Judith and Warren Feder
John Feinblatt
Gena Feist
Carlos Fernandez-Aller and
  Trevena Yong
Frank and Louiza Ferrara
Rosemary and Carlos Ferrer

First Coastal Corporation
Constance and F. Wood Fischer
Eric Fischl and April Gornik
Jan Flaherty
Anna Lou Fletcher
Stephanie and Lawrence Flinn, Jr.
Laura Flug
Foundation Femme Debut
The Frances B. and J. Ronald
Terwilliger Foundation

The Fries Family
Martie and Rick Fritz
Brian Fuhrmann
Susan Gardner and Martha Cassidy
Anne Garonzik
Emily and Huntley Garriott
Clayton Gates and Jennifer Jacobs
Courtney Geelan
Mary Ellen Geelan
Joan and Tom Geismar
Sean and Cayley Gelbwaks
Michael Geraci
Sima Ghadamian
Emma Gilbey-Keller
Kenneth Gilman and Carol Feinberg
Barbara Gladstone
Nancy and Tom Gleason
Nancy Goell
Mary Cox Golden
The Goldie Anna Charitable Trust
Barbara and Henry Gooss
Joanne and Thomas Gouge
Dominic Grasso
Gloria Greco and Elizabeth Crea
Rachel Green
Nancy and Adam Greene
Steven Greenfield
Louise Guarneri and
Stephen Gelfman

Susan Gullia
Madelaine Haberman and
 Michael Sprung
Melinda Hackett
Paul Hagen
Lynn Hallarman
Jane Halsey
John Halsey and Janis Ebli-Halsey
Suzanne Halsey
William Hamilton
Tricia Hammes and
Jerome Mounier

Herrick Hardware
Heather Henson
Michael Herz and Jean Roiphe
Ian Highet and Carroll Reid Highet
Scott R. Hirsch and
Melissa Pearsall-Hirsch

Constance Hoguet Neel
Betty and Dick Holden
Susan Holden
George and Linda Hossenlopp
Anne Hubbard
Mary and John Hull
Anna Huyghues-Despointes
Carol and Tom Isles
Donna Issenberg
Henry and Debbie Izumizaki
J. McLaughlin
Corey and Michelle Jassem
Bart and Claire Johnston
John Josephson and Carolina Zapf
Harry Kamen
Katy Kamen
Roberta Kaplan and Rachel Lavine
Kimberly and John Keiserman
Michaela Keszler
Christine Killorin and
John Nussbaumer

Evelyn Kim and Paolo Timoni

Anthony Kiser/The William and
 Mary Greve Foundation
The Kleinow Family Foundation
Larry Klurfeld and Joele Frank
Lisa Clare Kombrink and
Jesse Camacho

Anne Kroeker
Ed Krug and John Haubrich
Mara and Dean Landis
Richard and Barbara Lane
Anne G. Lange
Wendy and Steven Langman
Liza and John Larkin
Kathy and Michael Lavyne
Eric and Emmie Lee
Beth and Ira Leventhal
Jody Levin
Cynthia C. Lewis
Dorothy Lichtenstein
Tyra Liebmann
John Lipsky
Judith Little
Robin and Mark Lockwood
Susan and Joseph Loiacono
David Lopez
Lou Lin Development Corp.
Paige and Tom Louthan
Patricia Lowry and John Touhey
Hope Lyons
Joseph Macari and Kim Staller
Christina Macdonald
Michael Madigan and Karen Blumer
Bella and Jeff Mancini
Tripp March
Thomas and Elizabeth Markowski
Leslie and Thomas Matthews
Alex Matthiessen
The May Foundation
Carolyn McCall
Jonathan McCann
Marge McDonnell
Kathie McGinty and Erika Shank
Mary McKay
McLaughlin Family
Richard McNally
Henry Mellon
Sarah Mellon
Leigh and Charles Merinoff
Meyer, Suozzi, English & Klein
Alice and Peter Mignerey
William and Patricia Milford
Nicole Miller and Kim Taipale
Maryann and Bob Miller
Maryellyn and Thad Miller
Evan and Beth Minogue
Edward and Julie Minskoff
Mitchell and Margo Blutt Family
  Foundation
Doris and Christian Mittweg
Dede Gotthelf Moan and
Terry Moan

Ornella and Robert Morrow
Jennifer and Robert Munkelwitz
D. Garry Munson and
Lynn McMahon

Michelle Napoli
Paul Nardone, Jr. and
Robin Sieranski

Nawrocki Smith LLP
Justin Neubauer
Elin and Michael Nierenberg
Noank Aquaculture Cooperative
Connie and John Norbeck
Joseph Obermayer and
Nicolas Rutherford

Liz and Gus Oliver
Terence O’Malley and
Jayme-Lyn Layton

John and Joan Owens

Regina and John Scully
Karen and Samuel Seymour 
Elizabeth and Robert Sheehan 
Daryl Simon
Frederick and Nancy Smith 
Suzanne Smith
Michael Sonnenfeldt and
Katja Goldman

Gerald Sprayregen
Stein Family, East Marion 
Lauren Stone
Joan Vitale Strong
Catherine and Henri Talerman 
Peter Talty and Linda Stabler-Talty 
Margaretta Taylor
Laura and Robert Toussie 
Peter and Laura Treadway 
George Tyda and
 Mary Gwen Halsey Tyda
Glyn Vincent and Stacy Goodman 
Andrea and Paul Vizcarrondo 
Candace and Jonathan Wainwright 
Pamela Weekes and
Constance McDonald

William C. Dowling Jr. Foundation 
William Weihman and
  Peggy Stephan
Amerika and Bradd Williamson 
Woodward Family Charitable
  Foundation
Donald and Barbara Zucker 
Lloyd Zuckerberg and
Charlotte Triefus
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Supporters of 
Deep Hole Creek

Adam and Lisa Ableman
Jerome Adler and Beth Lebowitz 
Linda and Paul Auriemma 
Kendal and Michael Bayer 
Kathleen Kmet Becker
Peter Benedek 
Judi Bird 
Richard Bird 
Edward Booth
Lawrence J. Bowles 
Kathryn and Donald Boyle
Joshua Brand and Brooks McEwen 
Neboysha and Prunella Brashich 
Nancy Butkus
Christine Butler and

Gregory Tobias
Jessica and Matthew Carballal 
Bill Carmean and Nancy Ross 
Clifford and Karen Cid 
Barbara Close and
  J. Courtney Hoblock 
Frederic Cohen
Michael and Robin Colapietro 
Joanne and Anthony Colletta 
Steve Curry and Carol Groneman 
Joseph D’Angelo
Diana DeJesus
Alison Delaney and Aaron Bokros 
Kathy Delaney Glenn and
  Ned Glenn 
D. Dellaquila
David Dempsey and
  Deborah Bennett 
Jerry Diffley
Elizabeth Stark Dugan 
William Edwards and
 Amei Wallach 
Robert Eisenstat and
  Doris Brautigan 
Mary Eisenstein
Joy and Jonathan Ellinghaus 
Ann ffolliott
Hans Flick and Celeste Kime 
Forward Current Foundation 
Bob and Suzie Fox
Drs. Dorothy and Richard Fragaszy 
Alex Friedman and

Erica Tannenbaum
Clayton Gates and Jennifer Jacobs

Irving Paler 
Benjamin Pardo and
David Gresham

Joanne and Hal Parton 
Boushelle and James Pearson 
Peconic Propane Inc.
The Peconic Stewardship Fund
at The Long Island Community

  Foundation
Sandra Pershing and Marc Keller 
Geoffrey Peters
Alexander Pherson 
Stuart Plesser 
Nancy Posel
Mary Post 
Powercrush Inc.
Paul Powers and Tina Davis 
Nancy and Sheldon Prentice 
Rodney Propp
Joseph Pufahl
Anne and Jeff Pundyk 
Suzanne and Philip Reynolds 
Tim and Cameron Rice 
Robert Rifkind
Marc and Lori Robinson 
Amy and John Rocchetta 
Susan and David Rockefeller 
Jane Rode
Leah and Greg Rodgers 
Sheila Rodgers 
Christopher Rogers 
Phyllis and Jim Rogers 
David Rohde
Lauren and Michael Rosato 
Lisa Roselli
Daniel M. Rosen, CPA 
Isabella Rossellini 
Daryl and Steven Roth 
Michelle Roussan
William Ryall and Barry Bergdoll 
Ann Sandford
Lynn and John Savarese 
Sophia Schachter 
Elizabeth Schaffner
Val Schaffner
Maria Schlanger and
  Steven Birenbaum 
Anthony Schlesinger and
  Anne Forward 
Jill Schlesinger 
Fred Schmeltzer
Barbara Schnitzler and
William Finkelstein

Ira and Jody Schwartz 
Pennie and Paul Schwartz 
Second Star Foundation 
Marianne and Dom Seddio 
Frederic and Robin Seegal 
Tracy and Eric Semler
The Shana Alexander Charitable
  Foundation 
Alan Shapiro 
Andrew Shapiro 
Dozie Sheahan 
Martin Shnay
Kevin and Mariann Simms 
Rob and Christine Smart 
Anne and Ron Smith 
Rona Smith
Shirley Smith
Cheryl Sokolow of C Fine Art 
Stacy Sonnenberg
Katie and Jonah Sonnenborn 
Annaliese Soros
Michael and Melissa Sorvillo 
Lisa Stamm Booher
Andrew and Patricia Steffan 
Brandy and David Stellings 
Herbert J. and Marsha K. Stern

Bridge Gardens 
Members and Donors

Partner
Rick Bogusch 
Barbara Braun -
 The Neuwirth Foundation

Susan Edwards and Ian Ziskin 
Harry Neyens
Donald and Barbara Zucker

Patron
Nancy Gilbert and Richard Wines
Anne and John Hall
Barbara Phillips
Rand, Emilie, and Ben Stoll

Cora Stoll
Rand, Emilie, and Ben Stoll
Jeff and Kerry Strong
Richard and Susan Sullivan
Summerhill Landscapes, Inc.
Rev. and Mrs. George and
  Lynn Summers
John and Margaret Sweeney
Mike and Liz Sweeney
Taranto Family Foundation
Karen and David Tayeh
John Taylor III
Lois Teich
Barbara Thomas
The Timothy and Diana Fitzpatrick
 Gift Account
Troy Family
Robert Uher
Tom Suozzi
Alice and Jack Van de Wetering
Dr. Gal Vatash and
  Leora Bruck-Vatash
Diana and Rafael Vinoly
Beverly Vlcek
James Vos and Stephanie Joyce
Tom and Isabel Wacker
Cynthia Wainwright
Andrew Walsh
Mary and Michael Ward
Jerrell Watts
Eric M. Wechsler and
 Philip A. Kovacevich
Henry Weisburg and Lisa Donneson
Howard Weiss
Howard and Sylvia Welsh
Marissa Wesely and
  Fred Hamerman
Lynda and Raymond Wesnofske
Richard Whalen
Gwen Whiting and James Dale
Bernard Whitman and
Constantin Mitides

William and Phyllis Mack Family
  Foundation
Sarah Miles Williams
Richard and Debbie Wilpon
Peter S. Wilson and
Scott K. Sanders

Marie and Kenneth Wong
Ruth and Mark Wood
Caroline and Richard Yates
Patricia and Frederick Yosca
Lois and Andrew Zaro
Susan Kennedy Zeller
Jamie Zimmerman

Bridge Gardens

P E C O N I C L A N D T R U S T

Benefactor
Carol Mulvihill Ahlers and Ronald
  Ahlers 
Robert Boyle
Cheryl Carter and Edward R.
  Donovan
Emma Gilbey-Keller 
Constance Hoguet Neel 
Judith Saner
Frederic and Robin Seegal 
Cheryl Sokolow of C Fine Art 
Barbara Thomas

Friend
The Bridgehampton Association,
  Inc.
Ellen and Michael Diamant 
Amy and Doug Halsey 
John McAlonan
Olivia Motch
Erich Winkler and Nancy Allerston

Sustainer
Toby and Kenneth Alfred 
Anne and Bruce Babcock 
Bettina Benson
Herlin and Kay Kilpatric Callan 
Dora Damiano and
  Jerrard Mavellia
Rosemarie and Joseph DiLorenzo 
Lorelei DiSogra
Marla Farrell and Mark Fortner 
Anna Lou Fletcher
Martie and Rick Fritz
Stuart Goode and Nancy Cooley 
Joanne and Thomas Gouge 
Rachel Green
Nancy and Adam Greene 
The Horticultural Alliance 
Kathy and Brian Kennedy 
Francine Lynch
John Oppenheimer 
Jennifer and James Pike

Supporter
Dr. Paula J. Angelone and
  Jerry Rosengarten
Bob Baldwin and Margaret Sieck
Sarah Burr
Robert Chaloner and

Oscar Mandes
Renée Charles and Roland Baer
Elizabeth Corker
Vincent Covello and Carol Mandel
Robert Coven and Joanne Zaiac
Judy and Aaron Daniels
Marie DiMonte
Quincy and Hersey Egginton
Barbara Etra
Stanley Fayman and Dianne Lynch
Howard Fine and Lynn Cronin
Barbara and Henry Gooss
Judith Guido and Richard Flaxman
Russell Hall
Pamela Harwood and Peter Feder
Judy Lynne Hester
Sandy and John Horvitz
Stephen and Regina Humanitzki
Vladimir Kasa-Djukic and
  Carol Ross
Kenneth and Debra Kawaller
Marie Kennedy

Hilka Klinkenberg and
Bernard Braverman

Inge Lasusa
Gail Levin and John van Sickle
Mary and Tom Mallios
Elaine Peterson and Richard Kahn
Marcia Previti and Peter Gumpel
Ann and Howard Reisman
Patricia Roche
Ann Sandford
Charles C. Savage
Mark Seidenfeld and

Eunyoung Song
Mary K. Shaughnessy
Catherine and Bradford Tepper
Sarah Halsey Van Allen
John and Martha Watts
Mary Welker
Michael and Abby Wolk
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Judith and Robert Goldman 
Lisa A. Grattan
Israel Grosberg and Cathy Robin 
James Haag
John and Sally Henry 
Peter Hindmarsh and
  Julia Stambules
Douglas and Leslie Hirsch
Jon Hlafter and Claudia Hamilton 
Mary Kane
Christopher Keating and
  Megan Joyce 
Susan King 
Stephanie Konarski
Lisa and Jonathan Kratter 
Aurélie Lang
Robert Lehrburger and
Sharyn Kohen

Alfred Levitt and Megan Bowles 
David and Meredith Little 
Susan and Joseph Loiacono 
Neil and Amelia MacDonald 
Lucy and Alastair Maitland 
Anne Marino and Bernie Telsey 
George Marinos
Terrence Martin and
  Rebeca Stokes 
Adriana Martinez and
Matthew Werstein

Pat Mathews 
Carolyn McCall 
McCall Family 
Scott McDavid and
Maegan Hinton

Marge McDonnell 
Patricia McIntyre
Alice and Peter Mignerey 
William and Patricia Milford 
Richard and Sally Miller 
Evan and Beth Minogue
New Suffolk Civic Association 
Margaret Newman and
  Peter Marren 
L. Normandia
Kathy and Chris Perretta 
Kathryn Casey Quigley and
Ryan Quigley

Kris and Dominic Randolph 
James F. Reeve
Tom and Denise Riecker 
Marilyn and David Rivkin
John Roberts and Lenore Buckley 
John Rooney and
  Dorothy Phillips-Rooney 
Drs. Lori and Scott Rosen 
Clarissa, Stephen, and

Asen Roussan
Michelle Roussan
Rino Salsedo and Yvette DeBow 
Dean Sambach
Barbara Schnitzler and
  William Finkelstein 
Nicolas Shearman
Elizabeth and Robert Sheehan 
Shannon and Michael Simon 
Anne and Ron Smith 
Frederick and Nancy Smith 
Mr. and Mrs. William Stanton
Joshua Steinberg and Ayumi Hata 
Joan Vitale Strong
Rev. and Mrs. George and
  Lynn Summers
Mike and Liz Sweeney

Ivonne Torres
Bernard and Jane Turchiano 
Jim Underwood
Elisa Urbanelli and Alec Hemer 
Joseph Vangi
Elizabeth Vitale 
Beverly Vlcek
Tom and Isabel Wacker
Randy Wade and Martin Heitner 
Amerika and Bradd Williamson 
Patricia and Frederick Yosca

Through Farms & Fields
Land Steward
Ruth and Leonard Benowich 
The Makowski Trust
Benefactor
Avalon Nature Preserve 
Rob and Carolyn Brennan 
Alan and Harriet Dresherw 
Katharine Rayner
Philippa Weismann and Lucy Veltri 
Yaffa Foundation

Patron
Bridge Abstract LLC 
RaineyDay and John Erwin 
John and Candice Frawley 
Doug and Amy Halsey,
Dr. Mark Halsey, Dr. June Halsey,

  Dr. Meredith Halsey, and
Matthew Bossler

J.P. Morgan Chase
Anthony A. Manheim and Family 
The Robins Island Foundation 
Jackie LiCalzi and Jill Schlesinger 
Square Foot Gardening Foundation 
Peter J. and Linda Stabler Talty

Friend
Advantage Title Agency Inc. 
Carol Mulvihill Ahlers and

Ronald Ahlers
Andrew Sabin Family Foundation 
Robert Baldwin and Margaret Sieck 
Jim and Ann Barry

Artisan Mortgage
Bella Mancini Design 
Marcia Bystryn
Vincent Covello and Carol Mandel 
Michael Daly
Ann ffolliott
Hans Flick and Celeste Kime 
Friedman LLP (John Larkin) 
Nancy Gilbert and Richard Wines 
Dinni Gordon
Louise Guarneri and
  Stephen Gelfman 
GreenLogic LLC 
Paul Hagen
Hampton Coffee Company 
Mr. and Mrs. Noel Hare, Jr. 
Dorothy Lichtenstein 
James MacGregor and

Claire Montgomery
Leslie and Thomas Matthews 
Joe Mc Kay
Terry Moan and DeDe Gotthelf 
Montauk Daisy Wines 
Nawrocki Smith LLP
John and Connie Norbeck 
Pike Farms
RB Irrigation 
Judy Saner
Andrea and Paul Vizcarrondo 
Bernard Whitman and

Constantin Mitides
Lloyd Zuckerberg and

Charlotte Triefus

Supporters of
Farm to Food Pantry Program

All for the East End (AFTEE) 
Timothy and Ranjana Armstrong 
Melissa Roper Barnett
Piraye Beim
Fran Bermanzohn and

Alan Roseman
Lori and Alexandre Chemla 
Peter and Nina Cobb
The Cohen Suchman Family

Foundation
Amy Cooney and Martin Feinman 
Nancy Crotty
Chrissy Dinicola Melton and

David Melton
Laura A. Fenton and
  David W.D. Wells
Jill and Joseph Fergus 
Genevieve Guenther and

Neal Cardwell
Seth Jacoby
Corey and Michelle Jassem 
Kristina and Evan Jensen
Roberta Kaplan and Rachel Lavine 
Beth Kastner
Nicole LaBranche
Kenneth and Jeanne Levy-Church 
Suzanne Maietta and
  Jonathan Louey
Susannah and Joe Petersen 
Kathleen Regan and

Michael Northrop
Kevin and Marcia Reilly 
Jonathan Rose and Susan Malfa 
Meryl Rosofsky
Catharina Schloendorff and

Georg Schloendorff
Adam Schwartz and
  Barrie Glabman 
Gerald Sprayregen
James Vos and Stephanie Joyce 
Jane Weissman

Quail Hill Farm

P E C O N I C L A N D T R U S T

Community Supported Agriculture

1. Strawberries from Condzella 
     Farms, Wading River
2.  Beach Seining, Hampton Bays
3.  Flowers, Quail Hill Farm, Amagansett 
4. Kayaking, Goose Creek, East Hampton 
5.  Planting Tomatoes, Bridge Gardens, 
     Bridgehampton
6.  Hiking Laurel Valley, Sag Harbor 
7.  Hampton Oyster Company at
   Shellfisher Preserve, Southold 
8.  Through Farms and Fields,
   Bridgehampton - with members of the
     Sisters of St. Joseph and the
     Shinnecock Graves Protection Warrior
  Society
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While many believe that the funds raised by 
the 2% real estate transfer tax go to Peconic 
Land Trust for its conservation programs, 

this is incorrect!

The Peconic Land Trust raises the vast majority 
of its funds through private donations.

Thank you for your support!

The 2% real estate transfer tax paid by buyers 
goes directly to the Town in which the property 

purchased is located.
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Board of Directors (2022-2023)
Marcia Bystryn, Co-Chair 
Edward Krug, Co-Chair 
John v.H. Halsey, President 
Nancy Gilbert, Treasurer
John E. Larkin, Assistant Treasurer 
Nora J. Catlin, Secretary
Harriet H. Dresher, Assistant Secretary 
Rich Baldwin
Ann G. ffolliott 
Jacqueline LiCalzi 
Amanda Merrow 
John S. Norbeck 
Valerie Scopaz
Thomas B. Williams, Board Chair Emeritus

Counsel
Leonard Benowich, Esq. 
William T. Hutton, Esq. 
Susan Tuths, Esq.
Misti Schmidt, Esq. 
Heather Wright, Esq.

Mission Statement
The Peconic Land Trust conserves Long Island’s working farms, natural lands, and heritage for our communities now 
and in the future.

The Peconic Land Trust is a 501(c)(3) non profit organization. Financial Disclosure Statement: A copy of the last financial report filed with the New York State 
Attorney General may be obtained in writing from: New York State Attorney General’s Charities Bureau, Attn: FOIL Officer, 28 Liberty Street, New York, NY 10005 
or Peconic Land Trust.

Did You Know ?

Staff
John v.H. Halsey, President
Amanda Abraham, Director of Development 
Madison Aldrich, Quail Hill Farm Manager 
Leandra R. Bakker, Project Assistant
Janine Beck, Manager of Accounting 
Richard Bogusch, Director, Bridge Gardens 
Melanie Tebbens-Cirillo, Vice President
Thomas Corcoran, GIS and Stewardship Coordinator 
Alison Delaney, Development Officer
Rashawn Gant, Bridge Gardens Assistant 
Layton Guenther, Director, Quail Hill Farm 
Josh Halsey, Environmental Programs Manager 
Robin L. Harris, Senior Office Manager
Dan Heston, Director of Agricultural Programs 
Kathleen Kennedy, Senior Manager of Outreach
Julia G. King, Marketing and Communications Assistant 
Stephanie Konarski, Manager of Donor Information and

Grant Relations
Jessie McSwane, Senior Stewardship Manager 
Lori Mikula, Director of Finance
Bridget Q. Micieli-Martinez, Events and Design Manager 
Brendan Minogue, Stewardship Manager
Kim Quarty, Director of Conservation Planning 
Karissa Raynor, Annual Giving Coordinator 
Yvette DeBow Salsedo, Vice President
Holly Sanford, Senior Project Manager
Matt Swain, Director of Stewardship and Geographic
Information Systems

Olivia Waterhouse, Development Assistant 
Julie Wesnofske, Senior Project Manager
Jacqueline Wilson, Stewardship Program Coordinator 
Lawrence Zietz, Propagation and Flower Coordinator

Newsletter
Yvette DeBow Salsedo, Editor 
Bridget Q. Micieli-Martinez, Design 
Kathleen Kennedy, Associate Editor
Contributors: Amanda Abraham, Madison Aldrich,

Rick Bogusch, Frank Calderale, Julia G. King, 
Judy Saner
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